
 

 
 
18 October 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear parents and carers 
 
We are making some changes to the Year 9 groups in the Humanities and Creative subjects for 
next half term, following reviews of our curriculum and student progress through this first half 
term. 
 
The aim is to ensure that we can deliver Quality First Teaching to smaller ranges of ability within 
the groups. These will be reviewed again as we approach the end of next half term. 
 
Towards the end of the half term break, the new groups will be available on student timetables 
on Arbor. This is not something for our students to worry about, and if you have any queries 
once you have seen the new groupings, please contact either 
myself mlockhart@carringtonschool.org or Mrs Basso (Deputy 
Headteacher) mbasso@carringtonschool.org. 
 
I would like to thank you for your continued support and wish you a pleasant half term break. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Mr M Lockhart 
Assistant Headteacher, KS4 
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